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I welcome you to the month of May and everything it has to offer in Arcanum! Whether its 
baseball, Old Fashioned Days or other special outdoor events, May is a hard month to stay 
inside. Speaking of being outside in the beautiful weather, please look for some of your elected 
officials (and yours truly) at Old Fashioned Days on George Street on May 18th from noon-6 p.m. I 
have secured a booth to display some images and explain our two major village projects: New 
Administrative/Police Building and Waste Water Treatment Facility. We hope to see you there! 
Also be on the lookout for our newly installed Hometown Heroes banners as you drive around 
town. Thank you to everyone who made them a reality! 
 
Arcanum Wayne Trail Historical Society – 15th Anniversary. Save the Date: May 18th & 19th, 2019: 
from 1-4 p.m. During Old Fashioned Days weekend, the AWTHS building will be holding an open 
house. The event is open to the public at their location at 123 W. George St. The historical 
building will feature displays about the AWTHS original founders, history of the organization and 
building along with renovation photos.  Tour the house and view display cases portraying the 
Arcanum School, old toys, and business memorabilia.  You can follow this event on Facebook or 
their website: www.arcanumhistoricalsociety.org 
 
Employee Spotlight.  Fire Chief Kurt Troutwine has been a member of 
the Arcanum Fire Department for 31 years and has served as the Fire 
Chief for the past 11 years.  He lives in Arcanum with his wife Linda and 
has two children and six grandchildren.  Outside of work, Chief 
Troutwine enjoys camping, golf, and motorcycle riding. Thank you for 
your many years of dedicated service Chief! 
 
New Employee.  On April 22nd, the Village of Arcanum Street 
Department welcomed Zac Stanley to their crew. Zac is a veteran of the United States Army and 
has a background as a laborer in concrete and blacktop. We welcome Zac to our team and look 
forward to his career with us. 
 
Farmers Market. Starting June 1st, the annual Farmers Market will be available from 9 a.m.-noon 
every Saturday morning in June through August at Veterans Park. If you are interested in being a 
vendor, please contact Sharon Troutwine at (937) 692-5128. 
 
In closing, I would like to encourage everyone to shop locally when they can. We are blessed in 
Arcanum to have so many amenities available to us within walking distance. To ensure their 
survival, I believe we have a duty to support our locally owned grocery, hardware, apparel 
companies, etc. Thanks for your commitment to live, work, play, & SHOP in Arcanum! 
 
Gregory T. Baumle, Mayor 
mayor@villageofarcanum.com 
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